
MINUTES OP TBB COUNCIL OF THE 
METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT 

June 13, 1991 

Council Chamber 

Councilor• Pre•ents Pre•iding Officer Tanya Collier, Deputy 
Presiding Officer Jim Gardner, Larry 
Bauer, Roger Buchanan, Richard Devlin, 
Tom DeJardin, Sandi Hansen, David 
Knowles, Ruth McFarland, Suaan McLain, 
George Van Bergen and Judy Wyer• 

Councilors Absent: None 

Alao Preaents Executive Officer Rena Cuama 

Preaiding Officer Collier called the regular meeting to order at 
5135 p.m. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced Agenda Item No. 3, Executive 
Officer Communications, had been scheduled after consideration of 
Agenda Item No. 7.1, Resolution No. 91-14376. She announced 
Cliff Carleen, chair, Metro'• Public Policy Advisory Committee on 
Regional Facilities would brief the Council on that committee'• 
activitiea to date under Executive Officer Communicationa. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced an Executive Seaaion had been 
added to the agenda and would be considered aa Agenda Item No. 8 
before Agenda Item 9, Councilor Communication• and Committee 
Reports. 

1-L IUTRODUCTIONS 

None. 

LL CITIZEN COMMUBICATIONS TO COUNCIL ON NQH-AQ!NDA ITEM§ 

None. 

l.a. EXECUTIVE OFFICER COMHUNICWfIONS 

None. 

i.L CONSENT AGENQA 

i..L.l Reaolution No. 91-1470. Suoportinq Tualatin Riyer pi1coyery 
Doy and It• Goal• of Recreation and Pre1ery1tion 

Motion a Councilor DeJardin moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Wyera, for adoption of the Conaent Agenda •• 
liated. 
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Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, McFarland, McLain, Van Bergen, Wyer• and 
Collier voted aye. Councilor• Bauer and lnowlea 
were ab•ent. The vote wa• unaniaou• and the 
Con•ent Agenda wa• adopted. 

2..L ORDINAftCBS. FIRST RIAQIHGS 

~ Ordinance Ho. 91-•06. For the Purpoae of ,,,.ndinq Ordinance 
No. 88-2668 Ad,optinq the Regional Solid Wa•te Hanaqement 
Plan to Incorporate the Illegal Dumping Chapter 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a fir•t time by title only. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-406 had been 
referred to the Solid Wa•te Committee for con•ideration. 

~ Ordinance No. 91-407. For the Purpo1e of Amlodinq Metro Coc:le 
Section• 2.01.070. 2.01.090. 2.01.120. 2.01.130 apd 2.01.140 
Relatipq to Copduct of Debate at Coupcil Meetipq•. Receipt 
of Public Te•timgpy at Council Meetipq• apd Con•ideration of 
a Con•ept Aqepda at Council Meetipq1 apd Stapdipq Coppitteea 
of the Coupcil 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a fir•t time by title only. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-407 had been 
referred to the Governmental Affair• Committee for conaideration. 

2i,1 Ordinance Ho. 91-408. For the Purpo1e of Amfpdipq the 
Planning Procedure for De•iqnatinq Fupctiopal Plappipq Ar••• 
apd Actiyitiea 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a fir•t time by title only. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-408 had been 
referred to the Tranaportation ' Planninq Committee for 
con•ideration. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier called a rec••• at 5136 p.a. The 
Council reconvened at 5145 p.a. 
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l.L BESOLYTIONS 

1.L.1 Re1olution No. 91-1437A. E1t1bli1hing Policy for Deyelopgaent 
of the Woahinqton County Solid Waite Sy1tem Chapter to the 
Regional Solid Waite Kanag•ment Plan 

M&in M9tionz Councilor Gardner moved, 1econded by Councilor 
Wyer1, for adoption of Re1olution No. 91-14376. 

Councilor Gardner gave the Solid Waite Committee'• (SWC) report 
and recommendation. Be 1aid the SWC on May 22 voted 3 to 1 in 
favor to recommend the Council adopt the re1olution 11 amended. 
He 1aid the resolution established the policy to be u1ed while 
developing the Waahington County chapter of the Regional Solid 
Waite Management Plan (RSWMP). He •aid tho1e policies were the 
result of two year• of work performed by the Wa1hin9ton County 
Steering Committee (Steering Committee) and recommended to Metro. 

Councilor Gardner explained Solid Waite Committee amendment•. He 
eaid the Steering Committee had recommended policy to develop a 
eolid waste 1y1tem to serve the W11hington County portion of the 
region or the we1t waste abed. He said the Committee amended the 
proce11 Metro would u1e to determine how and who would con1truct 
a tran1fer 1tation in the Wil1onville area to 1erve that portion 
of Wa1hington County. He •aid the amendment provided for a 
competitive Reque1t for Propo1al1 (RFP) proce11 by Metro and that 
propo1er1 would be a1ked to submit two propo1al11 1) A propo11l 
for a privately-owned franchi1e 1tationi and 2) A propo1al for a 
publicly-owned tran1fer 1tation under a turn-key arrangement in 
which a propo1er would de1i9n and build a 1tation which would 
undergo performance te1ting. He •aid when it wa1 fini1hed and 
ready for operation, ownerahip would tranafer to Metro. He 11id 
part of the proposal would be for a three-to-five year contract 
for the deaigning firm to operate the tran1fer 1tation after 
which Metro would rebid the tran1fer 1tation'1 operation• 
contract. He •aid the amendment would allow the Council to 
determine if Metro Weit Station 1hould be publicly or privately 
owned. He 11id other recommendation• made by the Steering 
Committee 1till 1tood 11 to the po11ible number and 1ize of 
tranafer station1. He 11id the i11ue to be decided w11 whether 
owner1hip deci1ion1 could be delegated to group• other than Metro 
and whether that deci1ion waa made two to three year• previou1 to 
when the Steering Committee began work. 

Councilor Gardner referred to a June 1988 meeting at which four 
current Councilor•, Executive Officer Cu1ma, Planning ' 
Development 1taff, and the Solid Waite Policy Advi1ory Collllllittee 
were preaent. He 1aid at that meeting conaen1u1 w11 reached on 
the local option. Be 11id that meant Wa1hington County could 
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form their own group and decide how aolid waate •hould be handled 
in their part of the region and then •ubmit that plan to Metro. 
Be •aid that agreement atated Metro would evaluate and accept all 
option• found to be conaiatent with RSWMP. Be recalled a 
discussion regarding when the local option plan came back as to 
who would decide it waa con•iatent with regional policy and aaid 
the con•en•u• wa• that Metro would decide because Metro wa• 
giving up the option to plan diepo•al detail• for that part of 
the region. Be aaid the local •olution had to meet clear and 
objective •tandard•. 

Councilor Gardner •aid the Council had been told by the Steering 
Committee, Planning ' Development ataff and the Executive Officer 
the plan wa• conei•tent with RSWMP and with regional solid wa•te 
policy. He aaid among que•tiona to be ••ked were whether •uch 
deci•ion• could be made by other partiea or whether it waa the 
Council'• decision to make. He •aid Council'• right to decide 
whether the plan waa con•iatent with the RSWMP and other 
policie•. Be said thoae que•tion• were reflected in the 
amendment• made at Committee related to Metro We•t Station 
owner•hip. He aaid the Solid Waste Committee had amended the 
re•olution to make the procurement proce•• an open and 
competitive one and decided after the propoaala were aubmitted, 
Metro would decide then if a privately or publicly owned tran•fer 
•tation would be•t serve the region. 

Motion to Subatitute Minority Report for Hain Motion: 
Councilor DeJardin moved, •econded by Councilor Devlin, 
to aub•titute Reaolution No. 91-1437B for Reaolution 
No. 91-14376. 

Councilor DeJardin aaid Re•olution No. 91-1437B would amend 
Reaolutioo No. 91-14376 aa recommended by the Solid Wa•te 
Committee on May 21. He aaid Re•olution No. 91-14371 eliminated 
the option for ownerahip of the tran•f er •tatioo to be located in 
•••tern Waahington County, to be decided during procurement, and 
eliminated the two different procurement proceaaea. Be •aid 
Re•olution No. 91-14371 recognized the need for Metro to maintain 
the ability to provide for facility change• during a long-term 
owner•hip/operation• franchi•e agreement by identifying Metro'• 
authority to do •o. He •aid the purpoae of Re•olution No. 91-
14371 wa• to eatabli•h Metro policy and •upport for Wa•hington 
County'• •olid waate plan that waa con•iatent with Metro paat 
action. 

Councilor DeJardin •aid a great deal of time, energy and money 
had been •pent on the i••ue before the Council. Be appreciated 
Councilor Gardner'• report and the i••uea he rai•ed, but noted 
the aolid waate diapoaal problems Metro had faced in previou• 
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yeara. He noted the St. Johna Landfill waa reaching capacity in 
1988 and neither Metro nor the State of Oregon could aite a new 
landfill. He said the State'• super eitinq authority had failed. 
he said Oregon City threatened to cloae Metro South Station 
because it waa over-capacity then and still waa. He •aid the 
Environmental Quality Commiaaion (EQC) had impoeed a Stipulated 
Order (SO) on Metro'• waste reduction effort• and aaid planning 
for Metro Eaat Station wa• a year behind achedule at the time. 
He aaid aa a result, the Council joined with the Executive 
Officer to ask local governments for their aaaiatance. Be aaid a 
aerie• of meeting• and workahopa were held between local 
government official•, Metro Councilors and Metro'• Executive 
Officer in an attempt to initiate a regional cooperative working 
effort. He said the moat aignificant of theae meetings was held 
on June 4, 1988, between the Metro Council, the Solid Waate 
Policy Adviaory Committee comprised of local government 
officials, the Metro Executive Officer, the Department of 
Environmental Quality (DEQ) and the City of Portland. He aaid 
diacuaaion at thia meeting provided the framework for the aolid 
waste planning policies which w~re adopted unanimoualy by the 
Metro Council in October 1988 and incorporated into RSWMP. He 
said those agreement• were now Metro policy and remained valid 
until changed through official Council action and said the 
Council had not changed auch policy. 

Councilor DeJardin aaid since the June 1988 meeting, the region 
had leaped forward in effective waste reduction efforts. He said 
every local government in the region currently had in place their 
own waste reduction plan which identified taaka, timeline• and 
budgets and •aid local juriadictiona were fulfilling their 
portion of the regional waate reduction program. He aaid auch 
event• repre•ented a huge reveraal from the situation in 1988 
when Metro had threatened local governments with penaltie• if 
they did begin waste reduction activity. He aaid Metro was 
considered a leader in the nation in the field of waete reduction 
because of ita cooperation with local governmenta. 

He aaid Metro'• aucce•• in aolid waate management over the laat 
four year• waa commendable. He aaid Washington County had worked 
with Metro aince the initiation of the cooperative deciaion-
making proceaa on aolid waate iaauea. He said Waahington County 
carried out Metro'• plan over the previoua four yeara. He aaid 
Waahington County had developed an excellent yard debria program 
in response to !QC'• rule on yard debris and had actively worked 
with Metro to provide appropriate zoning for aolid waate 
facilitie• throughout Waehington County, although the Council 
itaelf had not yet paaaed the model zoning ordinance for •olid 
waate facilitiea. He aaid the model zoning ordinance waa firat 
preaented to the Solid Wa•te Committee on April 2, 1991 and 
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recommended for adoption by the SWC on May 7 and said final 
Council action on the ordinance waa anticipated in June. Be aaid 
given the fact that the Council had not yet adopted the model 
zoning ordinance, it waa not poaaible to hold local government 
reaponaible for amending their ordinance• to provide appropriate 
zoning for aolid waate facilitiea. Be aaid local government• had 
developed their model zoning ordinance in conjunction with Metro. 
Be aaid Waehington County had alao brought to Metro a 
comprehenaive transfer material recovery plan ayatem. Be aaid 
Waahington county'• relationahip with Metro had been a good one. 

Councilor DeJardin diacuaeed aix policy iaauea related to Metro 
and the plan propoaed by the Steering Committee. Re aaid 
Resolution No. 91-14376 waa not conaiatent with the aix policiea 
adopted via Ordinance No. 88-2668 and Reaolution Noa. 89-1156, 
90-1263, 90-1250A, and 90-13588. Be aaid the iaauea involved 
more than the procurement proceae alone and whether ownerahip waa 
private or public. He reiterated Waahington County had carried 
out every aapect of their plan aa originally promiaed to Metro. 
Be aaid Reaolution No. 91-1437A waa not conaiatent with 
Waahington County'• propoaed plan or Metro adopted policy. He 
aaid the reaolution waa not conaiatent with Ordinance No. 88-2668 
because it waa not baaed on or eupported the finding• of the 
technical analyaia (TA). He eaid Reaolution No. 91-1437A 
required the public turn-key ownerahip option for one of the two 
tranafer facilitiee, etated procurement for that facility would 
be via an RFP proceaa, and aaid auch action would not be 
conaiatent with Metro policy. He aaid Reaolution No. 91-1437D 
wae conaietent with Metro policy and relied on the finding• of 
the TA. He aaid moat important of all waa Reaolution 90-1250A 
which apecif ically atated, •the Council authorized the private 
ver•u• public ownerahip analyaia on the Waahington County ayatem 
component• to be conducted during the planning phaae and atatea 
ita intention to make a deciaion on thia iaaue prior to 
commencement of the procurement phaae.• 

Councilor DeJardin aaid Reaolution No. 91-14376 enaured ownerahip 
deci•iona would be made during the procurement phaae and aaid 
that waa not conaiatent with Metro policy. Councilor DeJardin 
aaid the moat important aapect of the public/private iaaue waa 
veated intereat. He aaid an applicant might have a veated 
intere•t becauae the aite could be contaminated or becauae of 
other related iaauea. He aaid the public intereat muat be 
protected. He aaid ataff and the conaultanta conducted a 
thorough analyaia on ownerahip iaauea. He aaid the Steering 
Collllllittee'a recollllllended plan waa conaiatent with auch analyaia. 
Councilor DeJardin aaid he dwelt on policy in hi• preaentation 
of Reaolution No. 91-1437D becauae the Metro Council waa a 
policy-making body. Councilor DeJardin aaid the community 
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expected Metro to follow it• own policies. He said baaed on the 
TA, the deciaion on ownerahip should adhere to Washington 
County'• atated preference for private ownership. Be said there 
was no technical juatif ication for delaying ownership deciaions 
on the larger tranaf er atation in Waahington County and said 
there was no rationale for allowing the amaller tranafer station 
to be privately owned while the larger one was not. He said some 
Councilor• expresaed concern about Metro Code franchiae language 
and aaked, if the station were privately owned if the Council 
would have any authority to modify the station/system aa improved 
technology developed in the future. He said under Metro'• 
franchiae code, Metro would have the neceaaary authority to write 
a f ranchiae agreement with the private sector which explicitly 
atated Metro'• control and ability to cauae neceaaary change• to 
facility capital improvements, methods, and operations. 

Councilor OeJardin said the real iaaue did not center on 
ownership but related to set up and management of the over-all 
waste reduction program for the region. 

Councilor DeJardin noted Resolution No. 91-14376 recommended a 
competitive long-term f ranchiae process for the amaller transfer 
station in Foreat Grove and an RFP with a turn-key ownership 
option for the larger station, poaaibly to be located in 
Wilaonville. He said that recommendation waa not baaed on the TA 
and would re•ult in a cumberaome and unfair procurement proces• 
because the turn-key option would limit public competition and 
noted Metro Central Station aa a turn-key facility had not led to 
aubatantial co•t aavinga. He said Resolution No. 91-14376'• 
recommended procurement proceaa followed the eame guideline• a• 
thoae u•ed for Metro Central Station. 

Councilor DeJardin said Resolution No. 91-1437i aaid language was 
added to page 1, aixth WHBREAS, which atatedi "Chapter 13 of the 
Regional Solid Waste Management Plan establishes criteria for 
determining the form of facility ownerahip that beat serve• th• 
public intereat, including that facilities muet be able to adjust 
to changing circumatancea which may require capital 
improvements ••• " He said also added on page 2 to BE IT RESOLVED 
Section No. 1, " ••• to ensure that the Washington County Plan i• 
conaiatent with the Regional Solid Waste Management Plan." Be 
said language added to Page 4, l(e) atatedz •Public/private 
financing; with option for Metro to eponaor Revenue Bond• with a 
limited Metro pledqe ••• • and eliminated other language. Be aaid 
under (f) language was eliminated that atatedz •private 
financing coats do not exceed financing coat• for an identically 
priced facility finance through Metro limited pledge private 
activity bonds, and the only increa•e in operating coat• i• due 
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to the payment of local property taxes. Councilor DeJardin 
diacuaaed other language aa revised from Reaolution No. 91-14376. 
Councilor DeJardin explained Resolution No. 91-14376 wa• changed 
to be conaiatent with the plan a• aubmitted by the Steering 
Committee and Metro policy. Councilor DeJardin aaid Resolution 
No. 91-14376 atated on page 61 •Theae policiea are identified •• 
the preferred policy option• in the April, 1991 Policy and 
Technical Analyaia for the Washington County System Plan. These 
policies represent the concluaion of the analyai• conducted on 
varioua aolid waate aystem option• for Waahington County.• 

Councilor DeJardin diacuaaed Councilor Gardner'• June 10 
memorandum •comment• on Minority Report on Reaolution No. 91-
14376. • Be aaid in reaponae to the memo'a atatementz •tt ia 
fundamentally inconaiatent with Metro atatutory reaponaibilitie• 
and the regional plan for Metro to obligate itaelf to defer to 
local government recommendations on broad regional ayatem 
management iaauea,• that Metro waa not deferring but delegating 
reaponaibilitiea in thia inatance. He aaid Councilor Gardner had 
alao atatedz •with the compoater and Metro Central in place the 
ayatem ia not in criaia.• Councilor DeJardin diaagreed with that 
aaaesament and noted again Metro South was over-capacity and 
cited tranaportation difficultiea to Metro Central. Councilor 
DeJardin aaked for the Council'• unanimoua aupport of Reaolution 
No. 91-14371. 

Preaiding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. 

Mayor Gusaie HcRoberta, City of Greaham, diacuaaed the importance 
of regional cooperation. She said thoae who had aerved on 
Metro'• Urban Growth Management Policy Advisory Committee for the 
paat two yeara atruggled to define Metro'• and local government'• 
roles in future regional planning. She aaid progreaa had been 
made because that committee believed the Council could be trusted 
to follow the rulea agreed upon by all parties involved. She 
aaid the Council had previoualy ruled local juriadictiona could 
develop their own aolid waate plana. She aaid Metro ataff had 
determined Waahington County'• plan met the criteria previoualy 
eatabliahed to handle auch plane. She expreaaed concern that if 
Metro violated ita previoua commitment with local government• on 
solid waate iaauea, it would be difficult to gain conaensua and 
move forward with the Regional Urban Growth Goal• and Objective• 
(RUGGO). She urged the Council to think about auch iaauea when 
voting on either Reaolution No. 91-14376 or Reaolution No. 91-
14371. 

Councilor Gardner agreed with Mayor McRoberta on regional 
conaenaua on growth management. Be aaid the debate at thia 
meeting centered on what rule• were agreed upon by th• partiea 
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involved two or three years ago. He aaid all partie• hoped to 
achieve the •a.me goals. Be aaid it waa important rule• be 
developed and under•tood by all so that if they were not followed 
all involved parties would know. Be •aid such rule• made in the 
pa•t were fuzzy at beat and the reault were two different 
under•tanding• of what the rule• were. Be •aid the fault wa• in 
not writing clear rule• two year• ago. 

Councilor Bauer thanked Mayor McRobert• for her te•timony becau•e 
•he addre••ed the main point which waa con•en•u• building. 
Councilor Buchanan thanked Mayor McRoberta for her teatimony 
al•o. 

Cguncilor Fgrre•t Sotb, pre•ident, Beaverton City Council, 
introduced John Atkin•, A••i•tant to the Mayor of Beaverton, who 
waa Beaverton'• repreeentative on the Waahington County Solid 
Wa•te System• Design Steering Committee. Mr. Atkins on behalf of 
the County Solid Wa•te Committee and the City, expr••••d 
Beaverton'• appreciation to the Council for giving Wa County the 
opportunity and re•ourcea to develop a county-wide •olid waate 
plan a• a component of the regional •olid wa•t• management 
program. He aaid the cooperative effort began three year• ago 
following a divi•ive unaucce••ful effort to aite a tranafer 
•tation in Wa•hington County. He •aid Wa•hington County'• local 
government• had worked diligently •ince then to produce a 
comprehen•ive material recovery •y•tem plan for adoption. Be 
•aid the plan had been developed in full conformance with the 
adopted •tandard• and policie• Metro •et before local government• 
at the out•et of the planning proc•••· He •aid the plan waa 
reviewed by Metro staff, analyzed by a team of consultant•, and 
wa• found to be conaiatent with Metro'• policie• and with the 
RSWMP. He aaid the plan al•o •atiafied criteria Wa•hington 
County government•' •et for them•elvea in land uae and 
tranaportation goals. He •aid Wa•hington County wanted a plan 
that would aucceed politically with the unit• of local 
government. He •aid there waa no proof that Waahington County'• 
plan waa out of compliance with Metro adopted policy. Be •aid 
Policy 16 of RSWMP atateds "Implementation of the Solid Waate 
Management Plan •hall qive priority to aolutiona developed at the 
local level that are conaiatent with all Plan policie•.• Be •aid 
the local juriadictiona had complied with Metro policy and kept 
their end of the bargain and respectfully a•ked the Council to 
adopt Reaolution No. 91-14371. 

Mr. Soth aaid Beaverton felt strongly they had met the teat of 
policie• in the RSWMP. He aaid they had followed the guideline• 
in the reaolution eatabliahin9 the local aolution• in Wa•hington 
County. He aaid they had deai9ned the plan with the beat 
technical analy•i• available. Be •aid the plan would work and 
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would work well. He said the plan was developed thri:>•UJh a local 
cooperative proce•• and had earned the Metro Council'• support 
and urged they adopt Resolution No. 91-14371. 

Emilie Kroen, repre•entative for Mayor of Tualatin Steve Stolze, 
urged the Council to adopt Resolution No. 91-14371 aa aoon aa 
po•sible becau•e the region needed to e•tabli•h recycling rate•. 

Mayor Clifford Clark, City of Forest Grove, representative on 
Steering Committee, and previou•ly •erved aa repreaentative of 
citie• of Wa•hington County on the Solid Waate Policy Advi•ory 
Committee. He testified in opposition to Resolution No. 91-
14376. He •aid the Steering Committee originally propo•ed 4-5 
material recovery •ite• which were dropped becau•e of the 
technical analysis findings and compromised on one large 
facility. Be •aid Metro'• control of the gate houaea had been 
aupported. Be •aid they originally propo•ed a direct franchi•e 
process after Metro Legal Counsel defined the parameter• for the 
procurement proce••, the Steering Committee developed a 
procurement proce•• conaistent with those need• including 
complete and open competition for both transfer •tations. He 
•aid they originally propoaed a ayatem to handle Wa•hington 
County waste only, but expand the aystem to handle •ome Clackamas 
County wa•te. They originally propo•ed private financing only 
but recently after the TA ahowed public/private waa be•t, 
supported that. He said earlier mention had been made of the 
model zoning ordinance and noted that ordinance had not been 
adopted by the Council and said criticism of local government• 
for not adopting it had been aeriou•ly misplaced. He •aid they 
had been reasonable with regard to technical needa, legal 
requirement•, or exi•ting adopted Metro policiea were identified. 
He said Policy 16 was not an ambiguous policy. He •aid the 
Wa•hington County ay•tem would fit with the reat of the regional 
•olid waate ayatem and urged adoption of Reaolution No. 91-14371. 

Councilor Van Bergen aaked Mayor Clark if they believed the 
requirement under Re•olution No. 91-14371 require open, 
competitive bidding. Clark •aid they had alway• eupported a 
competitive proce•• and that he eupported that a• the beet option 
for Wa•hington County. he •aid political •upport from Wa•hington 
County re•ted on private owner•hip. 

Councilor Gardner noted the TA looked three different way• to 
finance transfer •tatione: •traight public financing, •traight 
private financing, and a combined public/private financing. Be 
a•ked MC which of the three the TA •how would be the lea•t 
expeneive financing mechani•m. MC •aid public financing wa• the 
lea•t expen•ive option but contended that if private financing 
with a Metro pledge option wa• put into place it would reault in 
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an efficient and effective •y•tem al•o. Be •aid the 1 to 5 cent• 
per can differential waa worth the private option. 

Councilor Gardner •aid the TA was being uaed as the final word 
for how the Council •hould make its deci•ion, and aaked again 
what waa the cheapeat financing option. Mayor Clark •aid the 
cheape•t waa the public owner•hip option. 

Councilor Devlin aaid the competition i•aue would recur although 
he did not believe it to be the primary iaaue. He noted Forest 
Grove wa• unique in that it permitted aolid waate facilitie• on 
indu•trial land aa outright u•e. Mayor Clark aaid general 
indu•trial on outright use. Councilor Devlin aaked if there were 
other general induatrial area• in Fore•t Grove not currently 
occupied. Mayor Clark did not know of auch induatrial area• at 
this ti~e. 

Jerry Taylor, city manager, City of Corneliua, Steering Committee 
alternate, •aid the Steering Committee wa• on record in aupport 
of a competitive long-term proce•• for any company that aubmitted 
a bid for both portion• of the weat wa•te abed. He aaid the 
procurement proceae supported by the Steering Committee would 
enaure a fair deal. He aaid Metro had apent a great deal of 
money for a financial model to ••certain what a fair and 
reaeonable price would be. Be aaid if a fair and reaaonable bid 
waa not received, the Steering Committee wa• on record in aupport 
of a aecond round of bidding which could include public financing 
and ownerahip optiona. He •aid that would be a uaeful aafety 
valve and could be applied to all of the wa•te eheda. Be aaid 
Re•olution No. 91-14376 eliminated that safety valve. He urged 
the Council to •upport Re•olution No. 91-14371. 

Jerry grupgpel, Mayor of Wilsonville, urged the Council to adopt 
Reaolution No. 91-14371. Be aaid any delay would cause negative 
repercusaiona on their local land uae permitting proce••· He 
aaid after month• of extenaive analyai• on waate generation rate• 
and tonnage•, que•tion• had been raiaed about the need for a 
tran•fer ~tation in the eaatern portion of the wa•t• ahed. Be 
said that iaaue had created confuaion in Wil•onville, and the 
delay had raiaed doubt about whether two ea•ential element• in 
the Wa•hington County plan for the eaatern waate shed would be 
included in the final plan with regard to tonnage cap• and 
private owner•hip. He •aid if thoae element• were not included, 
Wilaonville would not •upport a transfer •tation. 

Jim Rapp, city manager, City of Sherwood, •aid RSWMP required all 
local regional government• to adopt clear and objective aiting 
atandard• for solid waate facilitiea. He aaid aa chair of 
Metro'• Land Uae Technical Subcommittee for RSWMP, he knew how 



METRO COUNCIL 
June 13, 1991 
Page 12 

difficult it wa• for •uch standard• to be developed. He •aid 
that committee worked for one year to produce a model siting code 
to comply with RSWMP. He aaid some iaauea •uch aa odor could not 
be easily reduced to quantifiable clear and objective •tandarda. 
He •aid in other areas such a• air quality, criteria equal or 
•imilar in complexity to D!Q requlation• were the only anawer to 
cleat and objective mandate•. He •aid the work involved in the 
model •itinq ordinance was not appreciated and it wa• not known 
that aome parts of the model were of neceeaity complex. He •aid 
the Steering Committee waa on record in •upport of workinq with 
Metro to adopt and develop such atandarda. Be 1aid Waahinqton 
County waa implementing tho1e standard• already although the 
Council had not yet adopted the ordinance. He noted Poreat Grove 
already permitted many solid waate uaea outright. He said 
Sherwood had incorporated key portion• of the model into ita 
zoning code with the remainder scheduled for adoption by the end 
of 1991. He aaid other jurisdictions had already scheduled the 
model ordinance for incorporation into their work program•. He 
said auch aiqna of good faith and commitment wa1 alao reflected 
in the Waahington County plan. He said the Council ahould honor 
that commitment by adopting Reaolution No. 91-1437B. 

Liz Neyton, community relation• coordinator, City of Tigard, and 
Tigard repreaentative on Steering Committee, noted the Steerinq 
Committee had worked hard for a cooperative effort with the Metro 
Council. She aaid the Council had been invited to all of their 
meetinga, had received all material•, that the Council'• opinion 
had been solicited throughout the process, and •aid the Steering 
Committee had held workshops in November and April to which the 
Council had been invited. She aaid the •ame •pirit of 
cooperation had been utilized in Tigard itself, resulting in 
county-wide consen•u• on the plan. She urqed the Council to 
support Reaolution No. 91-1437B. 

Steye Schwab, owner Sun•et Garbage and preaident, Clackamaa 
County Refuse Diapo•al Aaaociation, said the Aaaociation 
aupported Resolution No. 91-1437B for a privately owned and 
operated tran•fer atation in Waahington County. He aaid the 
tran•f er atation propoaed in Wilaonville waa critical for 
Clackama• County hauler• becauae it would alleviate the current 
over-uae of Metro South and the re•ulting long linea at that 
tranafer atation. He aaid private ownerahip appeared more 
coatly, but aaid rate impact would be minimal and would not 
off aet the benef ita the Aaaociation felt would reault from auch a 
tranafer atation beinq sited. He •aid United Diapoaal Inc. waa a 
long-time member of the Aaaociation and had an excellent 
reputation for aervice and efficiency in operationa. Be aaid the 
Aaaociation had complete confidence in United Diapoaal'a ability 
to conatruct and operate a atate-of-the-art facility in 
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Wilaonville. Be •aid RSWMP would be complete with implementation 
of Washington County'• plan. 

Councilor Van Bergen aaked Mr. Schwab if he underatood whether 
procurement under either Resolution No. 91-14376 or Re•olution 
No. 91-14371 required open, competitive bidding. Mr. Schwab said 
they did. 

goren Joy pouglo1 Rowe, 25635 Garden Acree, Sherwood, urged the 
Council to •ite the tranafar station away from exiatin9 
reaidential areaa. She aaid environmental •tudiea had not been 
done on the property propo1ed for the tranafer atation aite and 
noted their interchange wa• due for conatruction work. She aaid 
other interchanges already had water and aewer that could be used 
and de1cribed transportation and traffic flow problem• with the 
interchange clo•••t to the propo•ed aite. 

Councilor McLain asked Ms. Rowe if Resolution No. 91-14376 or 
Reaolution No. 91-14371 was aite apecific in Wilaonville. M•. 
Rowe •aid a aite had been purcha•ed with an option in Wil•onville 
and Wil•onville'a Planning Commi•aion hod voted 5 to 1 against 
the aite. Me. Rowe said the reaident• were aware of the •ite 
propo•ed for the tranafer station. 

Delyn Kies, Waahington County aolid waste manager, said the TA 
performed by conaultants under contract to Metro looked at 
•pecif icationa for aystem •olid waate facilitie• for Waahington 
County which included the type of facility, number and •ize of 
focilitiea, location, and aethod• of financing, phaaing or timing 
of tho•e facilitie•. She •aid the TA'• purpoae waa fir•t to 
evaluate how change• in thoae factora would affect the 
collection, transfer, procea•ing and diapoaal coat• of a variety 
of •olid waate facilitie• and then to eatimate the capital and 
operating coat• of a apecif ic •olid wa•te •Y•tem for Wa•hington 
County. She aaid one item discussed wo• whether or not there woe 
a coat dif ferentiol between publicly or privately owned 
facilitie• and financing and how great that coat differential 
would be. She said there would be specific benefit to regional 
rate payer• if Metro could u•e the private aector to leverage it• 
overall bonding capacity and noted a memorandum to Becky 
Crockett, Regional Planning Supervisor, from len Ruat, Public 
Financial Management, Inc. dated April 17, 1991, titled •Further 
Explanation of Financing for Waahington County Tranafer Station•• 
which atatedr •Metro ha• two choicea for aecuring the financing 
of aolid waate facilitie•s •enior lien debt uaed hiatorically by 
Metro to finance publicly owned facilitie• and aubordinate lien 
debt hietorically uaed by Matro to finance privately owned 
facilitiea.• Ma. lie• aoid in utilizing eubordinate lien debt 
to finance element• of the •olid woate di1poeal eyatem, Metro 
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could improve senior lien debt financial performance, minimize 
impact• on rate• and charges by more closely equating revenue 
requirements to cash requirement• and maintain senior lien debt 
capacity for projects providinq sy•tem wide service• and 
benefit•. She those factors should combine to reduce overall 
long-term borrowing cost• and reduce Metro'• solid wa•t• program 
costs. 

Ma. Kia• aaid the reaulta of the financial review and the TA were 
applied to an analy•is of 11 policy i•eues on the RSWMP. She 
said tho•e i••u•• included facility owner•hip, procurement of 
facilities, and rate• at those facilities. She •aid conclu•ion• 
were: 1) The Washington County plan wa• •upported by the TA; and 
2) That the Washington County plan wae con•i•tent with RSWMP. 
M•. Kiee urged the Council to eupport Resolution No. 91-14371. 

Councilor Van Bergen said Me. Kie•' teetimony on •ubordinate lien 
debt raieed new ieeuee. Be •aid Metro had u•ed solid waete rate• 
a1 •ecurity to borrow fund• in the paat. Be 1aid $50 million had 
been eecured againet the rat••· He aeked if subordinate lien 
debt created a eeparate rate and asked what that rate wa•. 

Ken Ru•t, Public Financial Management, Inc., said Metro'• current 
••cured debt pledged to the bond holder• the net revenue• of the 
eyatem, or the revenue after paying sy•tem expenditure•. He •aid 
Metro via it• bond ordinance, had created two debts or two 
outstanding bond ie•uee which were: 1) Senior lien debt in which 
after all operating expeneee were paid, the bond holder• were the 
first to get paid; and 2) Subordinate lien debt which paid bond 
holder• aecond after Metro paid operating co•t• and the •enior 
lien debt. He •aid thi• eyetem created two clae•ificatione of 
debt. 

Councilor Van Bergen aeked if the •ubordinate lien debt created a 
eecond rate of intereet at a higher rate of intereet than the 
first rate. Mr. Rust eaid it did and that their analyeie ehowed 
financing would take place in the form of a •limited Metro 
pledge.• Mr. Ruet eetimated that approximately 4 tenth• of 1 
percent of a penalty would be paid in borrowing coete. Be eaid 
that equated to approximately 11 cent• per ton by 1993-94 when 
all facilitiee were on-line and eaid there wae a higher coet 
differential with the •ubordinate lien debt. 

Councilor Devlin aeked if $50 million borrowed on eenior lien 
debt would receive a higher rating. Mr. Ru•t •aid it would. 
Councilor Devlin and Mr. Ruet di•cueeed bonding and intere•t 
i••uee briefly. Mr. Ruet eaid to maintain the eame high rating 
Metro enjoyed on the eenior lien obligation•, Metro would likely 
want reported coverage in one year of at leaat 1.1 percent. 
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Councilor Gardner aaked if auch acenarioa were uaed to develop 
the TA. Be asked Mr. Rust which of the options would be cheaper 
to borrow on. Mr. Ruat aaid aenior lien debt with a coverage 
requirement would have to be raiaed to a higher level than with 
juat a combination of aenior and junior debt even with higher 
financing coata. Councilor Wyer• aaked if any thoae acenario• 
were uaed in the TA. Mr. Ruat •aid Public Management 
reviewed the three option• in the TA and aaeumed the private 
ownerahip option would be covered through the aubordinate lien 
debt obligation. 

Copimiaaioner Bonnie Haya, chair, Waahington County Board of 
Commi••ionera, noted Commiaaionera Steve Larrance and Linda 
Peter• were also present. She said Waahington County had 
inveated heavily in the cooperative planning proce•• with Metro. 
She •aid the Commiaaion and ataf f had apent a great deal of time 
on the plan to ensure it met with RSWMP and Waahington County 
solid waate requirementa. She diacussed regional partnerahip and 
tru•t. She •aid if Resolution No. 91-14371 pa••ed, it would be a 
ahining example of regional cooperation. She aaid the State of 
Oregon had charged Metro with aolving regional aolid waate need• 
via RSWMP. She aaid Metro'• local option policy allowed local 
juriadiction• to develop their own aolution• and believed that 
Waahington County had developed a good plan. She aaid the 
Waahington County plan was worthy of undivided aupport. 

Councilor Bauer for the record aaked Commisaioner Hay• how many 
elected local officials in Washington County had participated in 
development of the plan. Commiaaioner Haya eatimated 
approximately SS elected off iciala aupported the plan 
unanimoualy. She aaid she had only aeen •uch conaenaua for the 
Oregon Convention Center and We•t•ide Lightrail. 

Commiaaioner Hay• aubmitted for the record a letter from federal 
Waahington County legialatora atating their aupport for the 
Waahington County plan dated June 5 to the Councils 
Repreaentative Tom Brian; Repreaentative Ted Calouri, 
Repreaentative Mary Alice Ford; Repreaentative Delna Jonea1 
Repreaentative John Meek; Senator Jeanette Bamby1 and Senator 
Paul Phillipa. 

Bill Duncan, Garden Acre• Neighborhood Aaaociation 
repreaentative, diacuaaed the propoaed •ite. Be aaid Wa•hington 
County had •pent a great deal of time on the plan, but •aid hi• 
aaaociation waa never invited to or a•ked to participate in any 
of the meeting• held by the Steering Committee. Be •aid 
tranaportation problem• had not been aolved. He aaid the aite 
propoaed had groundwater on top of a baaalt ridge. Be aaid the 
only acceaaible •ervice at the aite waa water and •aid the 
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cloaeat aewer line waa 4,000 feet away. Be aaked who would pay 
for the aewer hook-up. Be aaid the Wilaonville Planning 
Commi••ion voted again•t the plan becau•e of •uch ie•ue•. Be 
aaid he provided a poaition atatement by the Garden Acre• 
Neighborhood Aaaociation to the SWC and aaid that document 
addreaaed all of the above issues and provided compariaon 
rebuttals to the Waahington County plan. Be aaid other iaauea 
related to land uae and aaid the •ite would have to be expanded 
outaide of the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) which Metro'• own rule 
prohibited. Be expreaaed Garden Acre• Neighborhood Aaaociation'• 
aupport for Reaolution No. 91-14376 because it would provide 
flexibility on all options regarding the weat waate abed. He 
urged the Council to read the poaition paper diatributed to the 
SWC previously. 

Sam Brentano, United Di•poaal, Inc., (UOI) diacuaaed private 
veraua turn-key ownership isaues. He said Richard Brentano 
founded UOI in 1956. He aaid UDI involved itaelf in recycling 
effort• early on and that UOI waa among the f irat to utilize drop 
boxes, packer• and automation. He said 10 years before it was 
mandated by the State, UOI provided reaidential recycling 
aervicea. He aaid UOI waa intereated in the propoaed tranafer 
station because of their commitment to the induatry and the 
community. 

Richard Brentano, United Diapoaal, Inc., aaid UDI would not aite 
a facility that waa not compatible with the community it aerved. 
He diacusaed the aite UDI •elected when they f irat heard about 
the proposed facility. He •aid their propoaed aite wa• large 
enough and would not need expanaion outaide the UGB and 
Wilaonville. Ber aaid it waa cloae to the Ellington Road 
Interchange and 1-205 and therefore cloae to Arlington. He ••id 
the aite had water and UDI was prepared to bring the aewer line 
to the aite. He noted diacuasion on •maller and larger atationa 
and ••id their propoaed facility would be medium-aized facility. 
Be aaid they could handle 25 percent of Metro South'• volume 
initially and later, at moat, approximately 50 percent of Metro 
South'• volume. 

Councilor Devlin aaid Re•olution No. 91-14371 called for a 
competitive franchi•e proce••· He aaked Mr. Brentano if UDl waa 
prepared to compete with other propoaera. Mr. Saa Brentano aaid 
UOI believed it waa competitive enough to compete. 

Councilor Van Bergen aaked UOI'• repreaentativea if they 
underatood that procurement under either Reaolution No. 91-14376 
or Reaolution No. 91-14371 required competitive bidding. Mr. Sam 
Brentano aaid they underatood the iaauea. Be believed a company 
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which had already begun work on the tranaf er atatiou would have a 
head atart on other bidder•. 

Mike Bog1dale noted he 1erved a1 the Council'• Pre1iding Officer 
when the June 1988 meeting was held and aaid becauae of Metro'• 
difficulties with solid waate facility siting and other problem•, 
Metro embarked on a cooperative effort with local government• and 
aaid the June 1988 meeting was the beginning of that cooperative 
effort. Be noted Councilor Gardner'• memo which atated "at the 
time the final decision i• made, thi• Council needs to reaerve 
the latitude to determine if the deciaion i1 conaiatent with what 
we want the policy to be." Mr. Raqadale said such policy wa• 
already in exi1tence. Be 1aid the Council committed to a plan 
and policy in 1988. Be •aid the current Council ahould not 
change policy already eatabliahed and trust already built. 

Councilor Bauer aaked Mr. Ragsdale if the Council promiaed at the 
1988 meeting that the Steering Committee would have the 
opportunity to develop an independent component of the reqional 
1olid waate plan. Mr. Ragsdale aaid the Council did not do eo 
apecifically, but aaid the Council had embarked on a policy of 
eatabliahing plan• and policiea that would aet guideline• for 
future actions. He said Washington County had already made clear 
their intent to hoat multiple facilities. Be said policy wa• 
1uppo1ed to be developed in the BSWMP that any future component• 
had to be 1yatem compatible and had to fit Metro'• policie• a1 
they exiated on public/private ownerahip and financing. Be aaid 
Reaolution No. 91-1437D fit that criteria. He 1aid Waahington 
County was told if their component wae more costly, Metro would 
not subsidize a more expensive system at the co•t of the region. 
He •aid the Council ahould follow guideline• already eetabli•hed. 

Councilor Buchanan asked if Resolution No. 91-14371 met the 
requirement• a• li•ted by Mr. Rag•dale above. Mr. Ragadale •aid 
it did. 

Councilor Gardner asked Mr. Ragadale if RSWMP policiea could be 
used and applied aeparately to any given aituation or decision 
the Council might have to make. Mr. Ragedale equated the RSWMP 
with the 14 goal• and guideline• of Oregon'• land uae policy. He 
said tho•• rule• did not have equal authority •• wa• intended by 
the Leqialature. He aaid when looking at a plan, one had to •ee 
if it matched exieting policy, but aaid plans ahould not be ba1ed 
on criteria to be developed at a later time. 

Councilor Devlin aaid Mr. Ragadale'• premiae wa• that if the 
Steering Committee aubmitted a plan con•i•tent with the RSWMP, 
the Council waa obligated to adopt the plan. Be aaid it waa the 
•ame matter of integrity if the Council could not demon•trate th• 



METRO COUNCIL 
June 13, 1991 
Page 18 

plan wa• inconaiatent with policy. Be said if epon•ora of 
Reaolution No. 91-14376 could not demonatrate the Steering 
Committee'• plan waa inconaiatent, he aaked if the Council waa 
obligated to adopt the plan becauae the Council'• obligation waa 
to determine if the plan waa inconaiatent. He aaid he aaw no 
evidence to prove Waahington County'• plan waa inconaiatent with 
the RSWMP. Mr. Ragadale agreed and •aid the Council did not have 
a legal obliqation to adopt the plan aa aubmitted, but noted the 
Council'• previous promiaea to Waahington County. Be aaid if the 
Council did not agree the plan waa conai•tent with the RSWMP, 
they ahould aend it back to the Steering Committee for further 
work. 

Councilor Knowles said it was of interest to hear on an on-going 
baaia that the Council had committed itaelf to Waahinqton 
County'• preferred policiea. He eaid he was not preaent at the 
June 1988 meetinq, but had read the Steerinq Committee'• minute• 
and the Council'• minutes when the Council had conaidered the 
iaaue on varioua occaeiona. He eaid at each of thoae meeting• 
when policiea were diacu••ed, aeveral Councilor• had indicated 
their di•comfort with aome of the policiea propoaed. He noted 
both he and Mr. Ragadale aerved on the Council together and both 
had expre••ed aimilar concern• on a conceptual plan aa aubmitted. 
Councilor Knowlea aaid Mr. Raqadale expreaaed concern that 
receipt of the plan might expreaa endoraement of thoae policiea 
when it waa aubmitted at a May 1990 meeting. He aaid he and Mr. 
Raqadale both amended the resolution to clarify the Council waa 
not endorainq tho•• policiea and would be u•ed aa part of the 
frame work for the technical analyaia. Be aaid thoae concern• 
arose again in December 1990. Councilor Knowlea aaked when the 
Council had committed itaelf on the record to adhere to the 
Steerinq Committee'• policiea. Mr. Ragadale aaid the Council 
should tell Washington County if the plan did not match atated 
policy, they •hould fix it, but aaid he did not believe goal 
poata should be changed during the proceaa. He belioved the plan 
met all the teata. 

Councilor Knowlea noted on two occaaiona the Council did not 
wholly approve the plan aa aubmitted by Waahinqton County. He 
aaid Waahinqton County ahould have been told their plan did not 
meet certain criteria and ahould be amended to remedy the 
problem. He aaid no one had aaked Waahington County to do ao. 
He aaid aupportera of Reaolution No. 91-1437A he had talked to 
had not atated a apecif ic deviation from the RSWMP. Be recalled 
not liking aome component• of the plan and aaid he had attended 
Steering Committee meetinq• to atate that. Be aaid Reaolution 
No. 91-14371 did meet the Council'• 9oala. 
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Councilor ~nowle• •aid he wa• not aware of any record where the 
Council had •tated the only applicable te•t wa• whether or not 
the Plan met the RSWMP. Be •aid the Council had not •tated aa 
lonq •• there wa• con•i•tency they would not object to varioua 
option• contained in the plan regarding private or public 
owner•hip option• and other i••ue•. Be •aid the plan miqht be 
con•i•tent with RSWMP but •till contained only one option. Be 
•aid the record wa• clear in •tating the Council told Wa•hington 
County their plan waa conaiatent but their option• ware not. 

Councilor Gardner •aid the Solid Wa•te Committee had noted 
•everal time• where and how the plan wa• incon•i•tent with RSWMP. 
Be a•ked Mr. Raq•dale what proof the Council •hould provide to 
prove their plan wa• incon•ietent with Metro policy. Be a•ked if 
it •hould be technical or legal analy•i• to prove it wa• 
incon•iatent. Mr. Ragadale •aid the Council •hould review their 
adopted policie• and aak que•tion• in that context. 

Councilor Van Bergen •aid he attended the June 1988 meeting and 
did not recall that group reaching con•en•u• on the local option. 
Mr. Raqadale noted Councilor Van Bergen left the meeting early 
and •aid the group did reach con•en•u• later in the meeting. Be 
•aid that meeting began the con•en•u• proce••· 

E1tle Harlan, Tri-County A11ociation, •aid hauler• believed 
Re1olution No. 91-1437B to be the be•t plan. She •aid they 
believed the co1t differential would be minimal and did not 
believe it would impact the regional rate •tructure. To 
Councilor Van Bergen'• que1tion, M1. Harlan •tated both 
Re1olution No. 91-14376 and Re1olution No. 91-1437B apoke to 
competition, but believed Re•olution No. 91-14376 would impede 
competition and make it likely that the only bidder would be a 
large national company. Councilor Gardner •aid Re•olution No. 
91-14376 a1ked that bidder• 1ubmit both private and public 
propo•al1. Be a1ked if M•. Harlan if the bid allowed bidder• to 
•ubmit one or the other or bid• on both type• of ownership, if it 
would be more acceptable to potential bidder•. M•. Harlan •aid 
UDI had indicated it would be impo1•ible for them to •ubmit a bid 
on the public/turn-key owner•hip option. 

Preaiding Officer Collier aaked if any other citizen• preaent 
wi1hed to te1tify. No citizen• appeared to te•tify and the 
public hearing wa• cloaed. 

Pre1idin9 Officer Collier rece••ed the meeting at 8145 p.m. The 
Council reconvened at 8155 p.m. 

Councilor Wyer• a1ked Councilor DeJardin where amendment• to 
Re1olution No. 91-14376 had originated from. Be •aid •o .. 
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amendment• reaulted from SWC diacuaeion, concern• expreaaed by 
Councilors, and the requirement to be able to adapt to any 
changing technology. He aaid the amendment• tried to incorporate 
concern• aa expreaaed by Councilor• over the Waahington County 
plan. Councilor Wyers aaid Resolution No. 91-14371 had not been 
diacuaaed by the Solid Waate Committee and aaid Reaolution No. 
91-14371 had not undergone public diacuaaion and debate. 
Councilor DeJardin noted he did di•tribute Resolution No. 91-
14371 to fellow Councilor• and to Waahington County. 

Councilor Buchanan noted he aerved on the Steering Committee, 
expreaaed hia aupport for Reaolution No. 91-14371 and •aid it 
furthered the goal• of regional cooperation. He urged the 
Council to vote for Resolution No. 91-14371 becauae the Council'• 
goal waa to further regional cooperation. 

Councilor Devlin aaid hi• atated goal by the end of hie elective 
term waa that a transfer atation be built in Waahington County. 
He •aid during the proc••• he had i••ued varioue warning• to both 
partiea about iaauea that could become problematic. Be aaid at 
no time did he ever say that would limit what the Steering 
Committee or the Council could do. He recalled a lengthy 
diacusaion with a former Councilor on an iaaue and told him hi• 
deci•ion on an iaaue. He aaid the former Councilor aaid he had 
forgotten one criteria which was "Is it poaaible?" He aaid 
Reaolution No. 91-14371 would result in two tran•fer atationa in 
Waahington County with five time• greater aolid waate diapoaal 
capacity than currently existed. He aaid if Reaolution No. 91-
1437A veraion were adopted, the entire ia•ue would collapae 
becauae of the integrity iaaue. He •aid there would not have 
been aa much debate if Waahington County had propoaed a publicly-
owned option only. He diaplayed a binder titled "The WTRC 
Story." He said this entire procesa would end up in a binder if 
Reaolution No. 91-14376 waa adopted rather than Resolution No. 
91-14371. 

Councilor McLain aaid ahe would vote aye on Reaolution No. 91-
14371. She aaid ahe would not baae her deciaion on previou• 
hiatory aa diacuaaed extenaively at thia meeting, but on the 
merit• of the plan a• aubmitted by Waahington County becauae it 
waa etructurally aound, although there problematic ieeuea on coat 
and public or private ownerahip. She aaid Wilaonville had 
traneportation problem• and the hauling induatry had told Metro 
they muat be able to ace••• a viable interchange. She noted 
groundwater and neighborhood problem• a• diacu••ed previoualy, 
but believed the Waahington County Commiaaion could •olve tho•• 
problema. She atated her reapect for Councilor Gardner and hi• 
amendment• a• aubmitted. She aaid any policy board had the right 
to 90 back and reviait deciaiona and that Councilor Gardner had 
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exerci•ed hia right to amend the re•olution. She agreed with Mr. 
Raqadale Waahinqton County'• plan met the te•t. She expreaaed 
unhappine•• with •turf• battlea. She •aid juriadiction• had to 
protect their own con•tituencie•, but that tru•t waa neceaaary 
alao. She aaid Councilor Gardner behavior during thi• ia•ue 
ahould be uaed a• a •tandard for future dealing• with other 
elected official•. 

Executive Officer Rena Cuama reiterated her previoua te•timony 
before the Council on the iaaue• and aaid they involved Metro'• 
credibility. She •aid the Wa•hington County plan waa not the 
only item on Metro'• agenda and •aid the Council would •eek 
regional aupport for the Charter Committee, MBRC, the 
Headquarter• Hotel, Art• Plan 2000, Green•pace•, RUGGO, and the 
vehicle regiatration fee agreement. She urged the Council to 
think about those program• a• they voted on the re•olution. 

Councilor Gardner urqed the Council to vote no on the motion to 
aub•titute Re•olution No. 91-14371 for Re•olution No. 91-1437A. 
Be •aid Re•olution No. 91-14371 waa incon•i•tent with RSWMP 
language on facility owner•hip which atated ownerahip of 
facilitiea would be made on a ca•e-by-ca•e baai• by the Council 
and in making those deciaion•, the Council would apply 13 
different criteria. He aaid Wa•hington County'• recommendation 
did not leave the option for the 13 criteria and waa therefore 
incon•i•tent with RSWMP. He •aid the Wa•hington County Steering 
Committee had been told that. Be noted from Steering Committee 
minute• that Councilor Devlin had atated the partiea involved 
muat realize that if the analyai• came back and the private and 
the public option• were found to be relatively equal in merit, or 
if the publicly-owned option wa• found to be preferable after the 
TA wa• performed, that procurement had to include •cenarioa for 
both public and privately owned option1. He aaid the Steering 
Committee wa• told thi• aeveral time•. He •aid the TA 
demon•trated public ownerahip would be le•• expenaive. Be aaid 
the policy analyaia concluded regardle1a of expenae the 
recommendation ahould be for private ownerahip. Be aaid Metro'• 
paat experience had ahown real competition meant greater coat-
ef fectivene•• • Councilor Gardner expre••ed concern about 
animo1ity expreaaed over the ia•ue by the partiea involved. Be 
•aid if the Council adopted Reaolution No. 91-14371, it would 
telegraph a me•aage that if a part of the region •••ambled and 
would not negotiate with Metro on an i••ue, they would win. He 
aaid adoption of Re•olution No. 91-14371 could •et bad precedent 
for the future. 

Councilor Devlin noted Councilor Gardner quoted hi• atatement• 
from the minute• of a May 1990 Steering Colllllli.ttee meeting. He 
noted at that time, all entitiea involved had decided to wait for 
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the TA before making final deci•ion• and •aid the TA had solved 
many outstanding ie•ue• •ince that time. 

Councilor DeJardin said policy and technical committee• reviewed 
the re•olution, a• well a• con•ultant•, the •olid wa•te indu•try, 
local indu•try, elected official•, legal coun•el, Executive 
Officer Cuema, Oregon City and •taf f and had given their time to 
develop a good plan to eolve regional eolid wa•te problem•. Be 
•aid other government• ueed Metro a• a model and would in thi• 
i••ue al•o. Be eaid a bid •ubmitted by a large national company 
would hurt emall, local companiee. Councilor DeJardin urged the 
Council to adopt Re•olution No. 91-14371. 

vote on Motion to Subetitute Re•olution No. 91-14378 for 
Reeolution No. 19-1437As Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 

Devlin, DeJardin, Hansen, and McLain voted aye. 
Councilor• Gardner, Knowle•, McFarland, Van Bergen, 
Wyer• and Collier voted nay. The vote wa• 6 to 6 and 
the motion failed. 

Councilor McFarland dietributed an amendment to Re•olution No. 
91-14376. She proposed to delete paragraph (i) on page S, 
MLarger FacilityM and to eubstitute the following languages 

MLarger Facilitys Competitive requeet for propo•al• proce•• 
allowing propo•er• to •ubmit propo•al• for either private 
owner•hip and operation (20 year franchi•e) or public 
owner•hip (turnkey with 3-5 year operation agreement), or 
for both. Propo••r• submitting propoeale for both private 
and public owner•hip muet •tate a •ingle capital coet. 
Propo•er• muet •pecify financing method for private 
owner•hip if non-Metro •••i•ted financing i• propo•ed.M 

Councilor Devlin eaid he could not eupport the amendment becauee 
Reeolution No. 91-14376'• language on MSmaller FacilityM had 
taken out the language that gave the Council the authority to u•e 
a competitive RFP proce•• in the •maller facility •cenario and 
eaid the •cenario a• propoeed in the amendment wa• not fea•ible. 
He •aid Wa•hington County had clearly etated a preference for 
private ownerehip. 

Councilor McLain eaid ehe could not eupport the amendment becauee 
of te•timony given by M•. Harlan at thi• and other .. eting•. 

Councilor Gardner eaid public ownerehip wae in the be•t intere•t• 
of the public both for co•t reaeon• and al•o to manage the 
•Y•tem. He •aid the amended language could mean Metro only 
received propo•al• for privately owned facilitiee. Be expreeeed 
eupport for the amendment to create a competitive atmoephere. 
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Councilor McFarland eaid her amendment waa in re•ponae to 
potential bidder• who had atated it waa not po•aible to •ubmit 
both public and private bid•. 

vote on Motion to Amlnd Re•olutiop No. 91•1437As Councilor• 
Gardner, ~nowle•, McFarland, Van Bergen, Wyer• and 
Collier. Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, 
Banaen and McLain voted nay. The vote wa• 6 to 6 and 
the motion failed. 

Councilor Wyer• •aid if the main vote to adopt Re•olution Ho. 91-
14376 failed, the Solid Wa•te Committee would work on the 
reaolution further. She •aid a• Solid Wa•t• Committee chair ehe 
wa• willing to work on a compromi•e •elution. She •aid the 
committee could work on bifurcating the two •tation• and review 
the competition ••pect. She •aid the committee could return the 
re•olution in a pa••able form for Council adoption. 

Councilor Gardner agreed with Councilor Wyer• and aaid the 
Council could identify where the re•olution wa• incon•i•tent with 
the RSWMP and ask the Steering Committee to work on that piece of 
the plan if the main motion did not pa••· 

vote to Aciopt R11olution No. 91-143761 Councilor• Gardner, 
McFarland, Van Bergen, Wyer• and Collier voted 
aye. Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, Devlin, 
DeJardin, Han•en, knowle• and McLain voted nay. 
The vote wa• 7 to 5 opposed and the motion failed. 

Motion to Recon•ider Re•olution No. 91-1437Az Councilor 
DeJardin moved, •econded by Councilor Devlin, to 
recon•ider Re1olution No. 91-14376. 

The Council briefly di•cu••ed the motion. 

Vote on Motion to Recon•ider R11olution Ho. 91-14376& 
Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Han•en, Knowle•, McFarland and McLain voted aye. 
Councilor• Van Bergen, Wyer• and Collier voted nay. 
The vote wa• 9 to 3 in favor and the motion pa•••d. 

Councilor Van Bergen a•ked what had happened to the i1•ue of 
vertical integration or integrated owner•hip. 

Motion to Sub•titute Rt•olution No. 91-14378 for Rt•olution 
No. 91-143761 Councilor DeJardin aoved, •econded by 
Councilor Buchanan, to •ub•titute R••olution No. 91-
14371 for Re•olution No. 91-14376. 
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Vote on Motiop to Sub1titute Re1olution No, 91-1437B for 
R11olutioo No. 91-lt37A1 Councilor• Bauer, Buchanan, 

Devlin, DeJardin, Ban1en, McFarland and McLain voted 
aye. Councilor• Gardner, Xnowle1, Van Berqen, Wyer• 
and Collier voted nay. The vote wa1 7 to 5 in favor 
and the motion pa1aed. 

Motion to amend R11olution No. 91-143781 Councilor 
McFarland moved, 1econded by Councilor DeJardin, to 
amend Resolution No. 91-14371 10 that Section l(i) 
would read a• follow11 •section l(i). Competitive 
lonq-term f ranchi1e proce11 with the option to 
circulate RPP, if the private 1ector i1 unable to 
obtain facility financing and meet other criteria for 
the fronchi1e. Th111 criteria 1hall include a co1t 
which i1 po greater thap the cost of a publicly 
f ipanced facility u1ing the aa1umption1 and metbod,ology 
ip the technical 1noly1i1," 

Councilor McFarland 11id her amendment a• propo1ed wa1 an attempt 
to reconcile the two point• of view. Councilor Van Bergen 1aid 
an out1tondin9 problem were the unknown co1ta. 

Vote on Hotion to Aplend Retolution No. 91-1437B1 Councilor• 
Bauer, Buchanan, Devlin, DeJordin, Gardner, Han1en, 
Xnowle1, McFarland, McLain and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor• Van Bergen and Wyer• voted nay. The vote 
wa1 10 to 2 in favor and the motion pa11ed. 

Vote on Motion to Aciopt Re1olution No. 91-14378 •• Am!ndeds 
Councilor• Bouer, Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Ban1en, 
McFarland and McLain voted aye. Councilor• Gardner, 
~nowle1, Van Bergen, Wyer• and Collier voted nay. The 
vote w11 7 to 5 in favor and the Re1olution No. 91-
14378 w11 adopted a1 amended. 

Pre1idin9 Officer Collier rece11ed the meeting at 10100 p.m. The 
Council reconvened at 10s06 p.m • 

.L...l Ordinance No, 91-398. An Ordipance Alpepdinq Ordiponce No. 
90-JfOA Reyi1ing the FY 1990-91 Budget opd Appropriotion1 
Schedule for the Purpo1e of Funding Due Diligence Co1t1 
Related to the Metro H11dqu1rt1r1 Rel091tioo Proiect 
(Public Hearing) 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title only for a 1econd time. 

Pr••idin9 Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-398 w11 
f ir1t read on May 23 and referred to the Finance Committee. The 
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Finance Committee con•idered the ordinance and recommended it on 
June 6 for adoption by the full Council. 

Motions Councilor Bonaen moved, aeconded by Councilor 
DeJardin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-398. 

Councilor Honaen gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendations. She aaid the ordinance requeated the tranafer 
of $20,000 from Building Fund Contingency and $80,000 from 
Capitol Outlay to the Miacellaneoua Profeaaional Service• line 
item in the Building Fund Material• and Service• Category. She 
aoid the purpoae of the transfer was to properly budget and 
account for expenditure• already incurred on due dili9ence coat• 
for the propoaed ocquiaition of the Sear• Building for uae •• the 
new Metro Center. 

Presiding Officer Collier opened the public heorin9. No citizens 
appeared to testify and the public heorin9 woe cloaed. 

Councilors Buchanon, Devlin, DeJardin, Gordner, 
Hansen, inowles, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Ber9en and Wyer• 
were absent. The vote woe unanimous and Ordinance 
No. 91-398 wo• adopted. 

§.i.l Ordinance No. 91-399. An Ordinance Am!ndipg Ordipance No. 
90-340A Reviainq the FY 1990-91 Budget and Appropriation• 
Schedule for the Purpoae of Funding Iner••••• in at Metro 
ERC Facilities (Public Hearing) 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title only for a aecond time. 

Preaiding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-399 waa 
first read on May 23 and referred to the Finance Committee which 
considered the ordinance and recommended it to the full Council 
for adoption on June 6. 

Motions Councilor Hanaen moved, seconded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-399. 

Councilor Hanaen preaented the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendationa. She aaid the ordinance would amend the MBRC 
Oregon Convention Center Fund and the MERC Spectator Facilitie• 
Fund. She •aid MERC had requeated tron1ferring $220,000 from the 
Peraonal Service• cate9ory to varioua line item• in the Material 
and Service• category in the Convention Center Fund becau•e 
•aving• were realized in Peraonal Service• becau•• per•onnel had 
been hired later than anticipated. She aaid the major 
expenditure increa•e in the Conce••ion/Catering line item va• 



METRO COUNCIL 
June 13, 1991 
Pa9e 26 

becau•e of incr••••d buaine•s at that facility. She aaid the 
$300,000 would be tran•ferred from the Conce••ion/CaterinCJ line 
item under Material• ' Service• to the Wa9e• line item for part-
time employee• under the Peraonal Service• category. Councilor 
Banaen explained line item tranafere and chan9ea further. 

Preaiding Officer Collier opened the public hearin9. No citizen• 
appeared to teatify and the public hearin9 wa• clo•ed. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, ~nowle•, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were ab•ent. The vote waa unanimou• and Ordinance 
No. 91-399 wa• adopted. 

~ Ordinance No. 91-tOOA. An Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 
90-340A Reyi•ing the FY 1990-91 Budget and Appropriation• 
Schedule for the Purpo•e of Fund Increa••• in Zoo Operation• 
(Public Hearing) 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title only for a aecond time. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced Ordinance No. 91-400 wa• 
fir•t read on May 23. The Fiance Committee con•idered it on June 
6 and recommended Ordinance No. 91-4006 for adoption. 

Motions Councilor Devlin moved, •econded by Councilor 
Ban•en, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-4006. 

Councilor Devlin gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendation•· Be explained •everal •mall fund tran•fer• were 
needed at the Zoo to cover increa•ed or changed expen•e• which 
includeda 1) A tran•fer of $12,000 from Operating Contingency to 
cover increaaea over-time coat• in the Adllliniatration Divi•ion 
for •ecurity •ervice• and increa•ed food co•t• in the Animal 
Management Divi•ion; and 2) A tran•fer of $10,000 from the 
Education Service• Divi•ion Capital Outlay category to the •aae 
divi•ion'• Per•onal Service• category to cover increa•ed coat• 
for Workmen'• Compen•ation. Be ••id fund• would al•o be 
tran•ferred from the African Rain Foreat conatruction contract 
line item in Material• ' Service• to Per•onal Service• to cover 
the co•t• of electrician•' •ervice• on the project. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to te•tify and the public hearing waa clo•ed. 
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Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Hansen, Knowle•, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Berqen and Wyer• 
were abaent. The vote wa• unanimou• and Ordinance 
No. 91-400A wa• adopted. 

i.a.l Ordinance No. 91-401. An Ordinance bmendinq the FX 1990-91 
Budget and Appropriation• Schedule for the Purpo1e of 
funding Increa1ed Bxpen111 in the Solid Waite Beyenue Fund 

The Clerk read the ordinance for a •econd time by title only. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced the ordinance wa• f ir1t read 
on May 23 and referred to the Finance Committee. The Finance 
Committee con1idered the ordinance on June 6 and recommended it 
for adoption by the full Council. 

Motions Councilor Han1en moved, 1econded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-401. 

Councilor Ban•en explained the reque•ted change• affected three 
divi•ion• of the Operating Account and three capital project• in 
the General Account. She explained the Operatinq Account change• 
includeds 1) The tran1fer of $5,000 in the Admini•tration 
Divi1ion'• Per•onal Service• fund to Material• ' Servic••1 2) The 
tran•fer of $15,000 in the Bn9ineerin9 and Analy•i• Divi•ion 
Material• and Service• category to the Peraonal Service• 
category; and 3) The tr1n1fer of $240,000 from Fund Contingency 
to both Material• ' Service• and Peraonal Service• in the 
Operation• Divi•ion. She explained the General Account change• 
included the tranefer of $750,000 from the Pund Contingency to 
cover increa•ed co•t• for deeign and con•truction contract change 
order• for Metro South Station'• renovation1 de•ign contract 
change order• for Metro South'• hou•ehold hazardou• wa1te 
facility and St. John'• Landfill Cloeure contract change order•. 

Preeiding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to te•tify and the public hearing w11 clo•ed. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, Xnowle1, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were abeent. The vote waa unanimou• and Ordinance 
No. 91-401 waa adopted. 

i...i Ordinance Ho. 91-402. An Ordinance !'!'ndinq Ordinance Ho. 
90-340A R1yi•inq the PX 1990-91 Budget and Apprqpri1tion1 
8chedul1 for the PutRO•• of Fµndinq Incr•••!d Bxptn••• in 
the Council l)epartpent (Public Bearing) 
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The Clerk read the title for a •econd time by title only. 

Preaidin9 Officer Collier announced the ordinance wa• f ir•t read 
on May 23 and referred to the Finance Committee for 
conaideration. The Finance Collllllittee con•idered the ordinance on 
June 6 and recommended it to the full Council for adoption. 

Motions Councilor Devlin moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Hanaen, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-402. 

Councilor Devlin gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendation•. Be aaid the ordinance would authorize interfund 
tranaf er• to cover the coat of a new peraonal computer purchaaed 
PY 1989-90 but charged to PY 1990-91. He •aid aeveral new 
change• included tran•fer of fund• from Election Bxpenae to cover 
increaaed Peraonal Service• expenditure• and the purchaae of 
Capital Outlay item•. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to teatify and the public hearing wa• clo•ed. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Ban•en, 
Knowle•, McFarland, McLain and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor Gardner voted nay. Councilor• Bauer, 
Van Bergen and Wyer• were ab•ent. The vote waa 8 
to 1 in favor and Ordinance No. 91-402 wa• 
adopted. 

§....1 Ordinance No. 91-403. An Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 
90-lfOA Reyi•inq the PX 1990-91 Budget and Appropriation• 
Schedule for the Purpoae of Funding Incr1a11d Bxpen111 in 
the Bu1ine11 Lic1n11 Program 

The Clerk read the ordinance by title only for a ••cond time. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced the ordinance wa• fir•t read 
on May 23 and referred to the Finance Committee. The Finance 
Committee con•idered it on June 6 and recommended it to the full 
Council for adoption. 

Motion a Councilor Buchanan moved, 1econded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-403. 

Councilor Buchanan gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
reco-ndation1. 

Pre1idin9 Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to te1tify and the public hearing wa1 clo•ed. 
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Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, Knowlea, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were abaent. The vote wa• unanimou• and Ordinance 
No. 91-403 waa adopted • 

.ii.l Ordinance No. 91-404. An Ordinance for the Purpo1e of 
Amending Chapter 5.02 of the Metro Cocie to Proyide that All 
U11r Fee1 and Other F1e1 SublPitted to Metro for Solid Waite 
G9nerated Within the Di1trict Shall Be Calculated on a 
Tonnage Ba1i1 Uaing Certified Scale Weight• (Public 
Bearing) 

The Clerk read the title for a second time by title only. 

Pre1idin9 Officer Collier announced the ordinance wa1 fir1t read 
on May 23 and referred to the Solid Waite Committee. The Solid 
Waate Committee con1id1red the ordinance on June 4 and 
recommended it to the full Council for adoption. 

Motion: Councilor DeJardin moved, 1econded by Councilor 
Gardner, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-404. 

Councilor DeJardin gave the Solid Waite Committee'• report and 
recommendation•. 

Preaidinq Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to te•tify and the public hearing wa• clo•ed. 

Councilor McFarland a•ked Mr. Martin to 1ubmit figure• ba•ed on 
new acale weight conf iguration1 becau1e 1he 1aid one conatituent 
had told her the new •Y•tem would co•t eight time• aa much a1 
before. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Han1en, Knowlea, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were ab•ent. The vote wa• unanimoua and Ordinance 
No. 91-404 wa1 adopted. 

iLi Ordinance No. 91-40SA. An Ordinance for the Purpo•e of 
6Jaending Chapter S.02 of the Metro Cocie to !gend Section 
5.02,02Slc) Regarding the Begyclable Mlterial Credit 

The Clerk read the title for a aecond time by title only. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier announced the ordinance wa1 f ir•t read 
on May 23 and referred to the Solid Waite Committee. The Solid 
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Waate Committee con•idered the ordinance on June • and 
recommended it to the full Council for adoption. 

Motiop1 Councilor McLain moved, •econded by Councilor 
Ban•en, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-•osa. 

Councilor McLain gave the Solid Wa•te Committee'• report and 
reco ... ndation•. She •aid •taff explained the ordinance would 
eliminate the recyclable material credit at Metro Central Station 
and the ataf f planned to in•tall a recycling depot •o that •elf-
hauler• could drop off recyclable before their garbage wa• 
weighted and eliminate the need for the credit. 

Pr••iding Officer Collier opened the public hearing. No citizen• 
appeared to te•tify and the public hearing wa• clo•ed. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Ban•en, lnowlee, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were abeent. The vote wa• unanimoue and Ordinance 
No. 9l-405A wae adopted • 

.la! Ordipapce No. 91-395A. An Ordinance Ad2ptinq a Pipal Order 
and !mendipq the Metro Urban Growth &oundary for Cont11ted 
Ca1e No. 90-11 Wagner 

The Clerk read the title for a eecond time by title only. 

Pr••idinq Officer Collier announced the Council would coneider 
the ordinance in it• capacity •• a quaai-judicial deci•ion-.. ker. 
She announced the ordnance wae f ir•t read on May 23 at which time 
the Council received the Bearing• Officer'• report and ataff '• 
report. A public hearing wa• held and no one •poke in oppo•ition 
to the ordinance. She •aid con•ideration of Ordinance No. 91-
395A wae continued to thi• meeting for final con•ideration and 
adoption. 

Hotion1 Councilor Xnowle• moved, •econded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Ordinance No. 91-3956. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Ban••n, Knowlee, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergan and Wyer• 
were abaent. The vote wa• unaniaou• and Ordinance 
No. 91-395A wa• adopted. 



METRO COUNCIL 
June 13, 1991 
Page 31 

~ BBSOLQTIONS <Continued) 

1.a.1 R11olution No. 91-1456. !1t1bli1hinq a Strategy for High 
Capacity Tr1n1it Studie1 

Motions Councilor Devlin moved, aeconded by Councilor 
DeJardin, for adoption of Reaolution No. 91-1456. 

Councilor Devlin explained the re1olution would e1tabli1h 
coordinate 1trategiea for light rail 1tudie1 in the I-
205/Milwaukie area and the I-5/I-205 North Corridor to Clark 
County, Waahington. Be aaid the re1olution en1ured lightrail 
atudiea by Metro and the Intergovernmental Reaource Center (IRC) 
in Vancouver, Waahington would be conducted on a concurrent, 
coordinated 1chedule. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Han1en, Knowle1, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were abaent. The vote waa unanimoua and 
Re1olution No. 91-1456 wa• adopted. 

l.L1 Reaolution No. 91-1468. Reyiaing Guidelipe• for Council Per 
piem. Councilor Expep1e apd General Coupcil M&terial1 i 
Soryicoa A9count1 

Motiopz Councilor DeJardin moved, 11conded by Councilor 
Buchanan, for adoption of Resolution No. 91-1468. 

Councilor DeJardin gave the Governmental Affair• Committee'• 
report and recommendation•. Councilor DeJardin aaid the Council 
had already approved increaaing the amount of per diem day• from 
120 to 144 and the amount of Councilor expen1e reimbur1ement from 
$2,000 to $2,200. He 1aid the Portland All Urban Con1umer CPI 
waa uaed •• the ba1i1 for increa••• in the per diem rate and the 
1990 6.74 percent CPI increa1e tranalated to a $4.00 increa1e in 
Councilor per diem. He 1aid the increa1ed per diem would reault 
in a budget adju1tment and increase the Council Department'• 
budget by $1,728 for the year. 

Councilor Devlin noted there would be numeroua •mall adju1tment1 
to the budget and noted Councilor Wyer•' 1urvey of the Council 
ahowed that nine Councilor• were in favor of increaaing the per 
diem; the increa1e had been approved in the budget; and the 
increase needed to be approved in June to become effective with 
the new f i1cal year beginning July 1 and that it wa1 not 
necea•ary to increaae the per diem for the current fi•cal year. 
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Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, McFarland, McLain and Collier voted aye. 
Councilor Knowlea voted nay. Councilor• Bauer, 
Van Bergen and Wyer• were abaent. The vote waa 8 
to l in favor and Reaolution No. 91-1•68 waa 
adopted. 

Preaiding Officer Collier receaaed the Council of the 
Metropolitan Service Diatrict and convened the Contract Review 
Board of the Metropolitan Service Diatrict. She announced the 
Contract Review Board would conaider Aqenda Item Noa. 7.4, 7.S 
and 7.6 

l.aJ. Bt•olution No. 91-1464. Aµtborizinq an Exemption from 
Requirement• of the Metro Cocie to Permit Allendinq the 
Deloitte and Touche Contract for Economic Impact A•••••ment• 
for Regional Facilitiea 

Motion: Councilor Devlin moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Ban1en, for adoption of Reaolution No. 91-1464. 

Councilor Devlin gave the Finance Committee'• report and 
recommendation•. Be 11id the amendment to the Deloitte and 
Toucbe contract for the aervicea apecif ied in the Scope of Work 
wa1 a reault of the Diatrict'• financial adviaor, Public 
Financial Management (PPM), taking a job with the Portland Trail 
Blazer• to provide financial advice on the propoaed new arena. 
Be •aid Metro ataff believed it w11 a conflict of intereat for 
PFM to provide con1ultin9 aervice• to Metro re91rdin9 the 
propoaed arena. Be aaid Metro bad a current contract with 
Deloitte and Touche for an economic analy•i• for apectator and 
performing art• f1cilitie1. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, Knowle•, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were ab•ent. The vote waa unanimoua and 
Reaolution No. 91-1464 waa adopted. 

1.&2 Re1olution No. 91-1431. Authorizing an Exemption from Metro 
Cocle Section 2.04.054 for an AlpencSment of the Zipper Gunaul 
Fraaca Contract 

Motion: Councilor McFarland moved, aeconded by Councilor 
Knowlea, for adoption of Reaolution No. 91-1431. 

Councilor McFarland gave th• Regional Faciliti•• COllllitte•'• 
report and reco111111ndationa. Councilor McFarland explained the 
reaolution would Amendment No. 24 to the original contract with 
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Zimmer Gun•ul fra•ca (ZGf) for architectural •ervice• at the 
Oregon Convention Center. She •aid the original contract co•t 
wa• for $3.76 million and amendment• to the contract bad co•t 
$1.09 million. She •aid Amendment No. 24 would authorize an 
additional expenditure of $174,189 for final admini•trative 
change• and added work related to the original contract for 
$65,000 and follow up work for the Skyview Terrace• for $108,000. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Ban•en, Knowle•, Mcfarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilors Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were ab•ent. The vote wa• unanimou• and 
Re•olution No. 91-1431 wa• adopted. 

l.L! Re•olution No. 91-1446. Authorizing an Exemption to Metro 
Cocle Chapter 2.04.04ltc) Competitiye Bidding Procedure• and 
Authorizipg a Sole Source Coptract with Ipformotion Sy•tema. 
Ipc •• for Con•ultipg Seryice• with Weight Sy•tem• Software 
at Solid Wa•te Di•po•al facilitie• 

Motiops Councilor McFarland moved, •econded by Councilor 
Devlin, for adoption of Re•olution No. 91-1446. 

Councilor Mcfarland 91ve the Solid Wo•te Committee'• report and 
recommendation•. Councilor McFarland •aid •taff explained the 
computer •Y•tem provided by the vendor wa• cu•tomized for Metro 
and copyrighted and that if Metro planned to u•e the •Y•tem, 
Information Sy•tem•, Inc. woe the only vendor which could provide 
it. She ••id in •uch case, a sole •ource contract wa• ju•tified. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Han•en, Knowle•, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bouer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were ab•ent. The vote wa• unanimou• and 
Re•olution No. 91-1446 woe adopted. 

Preeidin9 Officer Collier adjourned the Contract Review Board and 
reconvened the Council of the Metropolitan Service Dietrict. 

~ Reeolutiop No. 91-1445. Authorizipg the Executiye Officer to 
Lea•e the Property from Riedel lnyironmeptal Technoloqie•. 
Ipc •• Located at 5610 N.E. Colt1mhia Bouleyard for a 
Trop•oort Trailer Storage Ar•• 
Motions Councilor Gardner moved, •econded by Councilor 

Buchanan, for adoption of Re•olution No. 91-1445. 

Councilor Gardner 91ve the Solid Wa•t• Collllittee'• report and 
recommendation•. He explained the property con•i•ted of •torage 
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and a ataging area to be leaaed to Jack Gray Tranaport, Inc., 
(JGT) fulfilling a portion of Metro'• original contract with JGT. 

Councilor• Buchanan, Devlin, DeJardin, Gardner, 
Banaen, Xnowlea, McFarland, McLain and Collier 
voted aye. Councilor• Bauer, Van Bergen and Wyer• 
were abaent. The vote wa• unanimoua and 
Reaolution No. 91-1445 wa• adopted. 

The Council diacuaaed odor abatement at the Metro-Riedel 
Compoating Facility. Charle• Bird, Riedel manager aaid Riedel 
had met with Councilor Buchanan and neighborhood group• to 
diacuaa the action Riedel planned to eaae the aituation. Be aaid 
Riedel hoped to alleviate the problem by July 1991. 

~ IXECtJTIVI SISSION Held Under the Aµtbority of ORS 
192.660ll)le) Related to Real Prgperty 

The Bxecutive Seaaion began at 10151 p.m. Preaent1 Councilor• 
Ban••n, Devlin, McFarland, DeJardin, Gardner, Collier, Buchanan 
and McClain; Executive Officer Cu•ma, Deputy Executive Officer 
Bngatrom. Staff preaents Heil Saling, Director of Regional 
Facilitiea; Dan Cooper, General Coun•el; Caaey Short, Council 
Analyat1 Don B. Carlaon, Council Admini•trator1 Berit Stevenaon, 
Senior Management Analyat; and Jennifer Sima, Director of Finance 
and Management Information. 

The Executive Se••ion ended at 11101 p.m. 

iL COYNCILQR COHMUHICATIONS 6ND COMHirt'IE RIPORTS 

Councilor Devlin diatributed propoaed reapportionment map• of 
Council diatrict• for Councilor•' review and comment. 

Pre•iding Officer Collier a•ked Councilor• pre•ent to calculate 
their hour• •pent per week on Metro Council bu•ineaa and give 
tho•• e•timate• to ataf f to report to the Charter Coaaittee. 

All buaine•• having been attended to, Pre•iding Officer Collier 
adjourned the meeting at 11105 p.m. 

Re•pectfully aubmitted, 

/<(ill('i/tJ!l { (l -
Paulette Allen 
Clerk of the Council 


